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Dear professional and support staff, students, parents and community members, 

I would like to welcome everyone to the new 2020-2021 school year. At this time, the governor 

has schools in phase four of the state’s Return to Learn plan. This allows for virtual learning, hy-

brid and full face to face instruction.  Yes, it will be a little different with precautionary 

measures in place to help keep our students and staff as healthy as possible during these trying 

times. However, it is important to remember “Back to School” time is a happy and exciting time 

for students and staff. We all remember fondly those days in August that lead up to the start of 

school. We want that for all of our children as they get ready to start another year in school 

learning, playing with friends, maturing, developing and growing into wonderful young peo-

ple. 

 

In developing our Return to Learn plan, the decision was not made lightly to return to school 

face to face five days a week. Our Administrative team worked with stakeholders all summer to 

make sure our Return to Learn plan was ready to go for our students and staff. Our stakeholder 

survey had over 400 plus responses reflected that 75% of our stakeholders wanted to return to 

school face to face five days a week. So, we will do everything in our power to create a learning 

environment for our students and staff to keep them safe, healthy and happy. Further, being a 

government-funded entity, we will be required to comply with any mandated policies that 

come down from the CDC, State or MDE. Some of these may be controversial, yet beyond our 

control. Please keep in mind that this situation has been very fluid and is changing every day. 

Our administrative team will continue to monitor the information coming from the state and ad-

just based on the most current health and educational information we have as we get ready for 

the start of next year.  

 

The district has developed a Return to Learn plan and each building has developed a one-page 

document and FAQs that explain some of the details of the Return to Learn plans. Each building 

is a little different, so to avoid any confusion, I will allow the principals to go into detail about 

their building plans and learning environments.   

With “Aggie” Pride  

 

William C Chilman IV, Superintendent  

Beal City Public Schools, Go Aggies   







FAQs -BCPS Return To Learn -  Face to Face Option 
Beal City MS/HS 

 
The following information is relevant to students in grades 6th-12th.  Procedures may vary for our younger students.  Guide-

lines on a Return to Learn can be different based on the age of the student. 

 

1.  Will students have to wear a mask all day? 

A.Yes, most of it.  They will be wearing them in classrooms, buses, hallways, and bathrooms. 

 

2.  Will there be mask breaks? 

A. Yes.  We are still working on the details of mask breaks, but there will be opportunities for students to take off the 

mask.  Lunch will be one of those opportunities. 

 

3.  What is a mask? 

A. A mask, or sometimes called a face covering (FC), is a cloth covering over the mouth and nose.  They can be home-

made or purchased.  Masks should be washed on a daily basis, so many students might want to have 5 masks to get 

them through the school week. 

 

4.  Will teachers and other staff wear a mask? 

A. Yes 

5.  What if my student has a medical issue with a mask? 

A. Students will need a written doctor’s note to not be in a mask.  These students will have to wear a visor instead. 

 

6.  Can I wear a visor instead of a mask? 

A.  No, unless you have a written doctor’s note that says a mask is unacceptable for you. 

 

7.  Will students be using lockers? 

A. On a limited basis.  We are discouraging the use of lockers this year.  If a student feels they really need a locker, we 

will assign one.  We cannot double up in the lockers.  Locker visits would be limited to before school and after school 

to keep hallways moving smoothly. 

 

8.  How will I store the things I need for my classes without a locker? 

A. We are encouraging the use of backpacks for students this year.  Students will have to be considerate of what they 

need so as to avoid carrying too much around all day.   

 

9.  Will school lunch still be available? 

A. Yes, we will have some new procedures and a more limited menu than in the past, but school lunch will be availa-

ble. 

 

10.  Where will students eat? 

A. Our current plan is to have students 6th-12th grade eat outside in designated areas.  The reasoning behind this is to 

provide our students with 30 minutes of mask free time.  By going outside we can get further than 6 feet apart and take 

a moment of respite. 

 

11.  Where will students eat on inclement weather days? 

A. We will use large indoor areas like the gymnasiums to allow our students to get some social distance while eating. 

 

12.  Will dual students be able to come and go? 

A. Unless your dual class is first or last period, we are asking that you remain in the building for that class period. 

There may be some special situations to handle on a case by case basis. 

 

13.  How will student work stations be cleaned between students? 

A. Each classroom will have sanitation devices/materials and hand disinfectant stations.  Students and staff will teach/

learn procedures that ensure hands and workstations will be disinfected routinely. 

 

14.  Will the school be taking students’ temperatures on the bus or when arriving at the school? 

A. No.  We are going to give parents a set of guidelines that outline the symptoms to look for in their student.  We are 

also asking that parents perform a temperature check before sending their student to school. 

 

15.  What if a student feels feverish at school? 

A. A student can use a hallway hands free temp check station or proceed to the office to have their temperature taken. 



16.  What happens if there is a positive test in a student or staff member? 

A. The district will work with the local health department to engage in contact tracing.  Buses and classrooms will use 

seating charts so that we will know who has been within 6ft of one another for 15 minutes or more. 

 

17.  Will those testing positive or those who have been exposed to someone testing positive be required to quarantine? 

A. Yes.  We are still working on the particulars of how long a quarantine and how long a student/staff member needs 

to be fever free.  Expect more on this topic soon. 

 

18.  Will a positive test lead to the shut down of the school? 

A. Probably not.  The measures we are taking are designed to keep our students somewhat compartmentalized.  A 

positive test of a 7th grade student might lead to 50%-100% of the seventh grade needing to quarantine, but it might 

not impact anyone else in the school. 

 

19.  If a grade level, or the whole school closes down again, what happens? 

A. We will begin distance teaching again with BCPS teachers.  They will use Google Classroom as they did last 

spring. Chromebooks will be available as needed for checkout. 

 

20.  Will grades count if we enter Phase 3 or have a school closure? 

A. Yes.  Last year we used a credit/no credit system, but this year we will use standard grades. 

 

21.  If the school moves to distance learning, what differences can I expect from last year? 

A. One of the biggest differences will be more content delivered.  Teachers will attempt to cover more content than 

they were able to last spring.  Some of the learning will be synchronous, by this we mean scheduled classes that hap-

pen at a specific time in their day. 

 

22.  If a student goes home and has to quarantine, what will education look like? 

A. They will still participate through their Google Classroom until they can return. 

 

23.  Will classrooms look differently? 

A. A little.  Some furniture and tables have been removed to create space.  Desks have been moved to face the same 

direction. 

 

24.  Will school breakfast still be available? 

A. Yes, it will be available for pick up as a student arrives and heads to class. 

 

25.  Will there be classes at the CTE center in Mt. Pleasant? 

A. Yes.  We will still provide transportation to and from these classes through IRIDE.  These classes can be taken in 

person or online. 

 

26.  What happens if a student gets sick at school? 

A. Students who fall ill at school or have a fever will be placed in a quarantine area and parents will be called for pick 

up. 

 

27.  When can a student come back after a positive test?  After just showing symptoms?  After having a family member with 

symptoms?  After being exposed by being within six feet for over 15 minutes? 

A. We are currently working through each of these scenarios with our local health department.  We will provide a 

separate document that guides our actions for each situation. 

 

28.  What procedures will there be to disinfect common areas throughout the day? 

A. There will be a daytime custodian on duty to disinfect all common touch areas on a regular basis.  This position will 

also help by making sure all of the bathroom, hallway, and classroom disinfecting stations are supplied and operat-

ing properly. 

 

29.  What does my student need for back to school that might be different this year? 

A. Comfortable masks, backpacks that can be cleaned easily, water bottles. 

 

30.  Will water fountains be on? 

A. Not the traditional ones.  We will have newly installed water bottle filling stations that students can use to keep a 

personal bottle full. 

 

31.  Will visitors be allowed in the building? 

A. This will be extremely limited this year.  We are asking that parent pick ups and drop offs happen outside the 

building.  We will collect, at the door, items that need to be dropped off during the day. 

 



 FAQs - The 100% Online Option 

  

1.   Will my online teacher be from Beal City? 

A. No, we will use a third party vendor called Educere and their staff of teachers.  This will free the Beal City teachers 

to focus on their face to face instruction. 

  

2.  If I choose online, when can I change my mind? 

A. We are asking that students who choose 100% online stay there for at least one semester.  We are required to pay 

for the content on a semester basis and it eliminates any difficulty transitioning back during the marking period. 

  

3.  When do I have to make my decision by? 

A. The appropriate building principal should be notified no later than 8/17 at 3:00PM.   

MS/HS Principal Dan Boyer dboyer@bealcityschools.net 

Elementary Principal Jason Johnston jjohnston@bealcityschools.net 

 

4.  Will I have the same classes online that I would have if I were going face to face? 

A. Sometimes. Students will have all the same core classes, but the content  will differ.  For example, a Beal teacher 

might choose the novel, Of Mice and Men, while the online content might explore the novel, The Jungle.  Additionally, 

our electives will not always match up.  These factors play into why we ask that those taking the online option stay 

there for the semester. 

  

5.  Will I have 7 classes if I choose online? 

A.Yes 

 

6.  If I choose online, whom do I notify?                                                                                                                                                              

 A. The building principal where the student attends.  MS/HS students Dan Boyer dboyer@bealcityschools.net, Maye 

 Elementary Jason Johnston jjohnston@bealcityschools.net. 

7.  When will I get my schedule of classes?                                                                                                                                                       

 A. After a decision is made to go online a representative from BCPS will walk the online student through a registration 

 process.  This can be done through a zoom meeting. 

8.  If I am a senior, will I still get a Beal diploma? 

A. Yes, and you are eligible to walk in the graduation ceremony. 

  

9.  If I am a senior, will I qualify for honors like Top 10, Valedictorian, and Salutatorian? 

A. Unfortunately, no.  Students choosing the Educere 100% online option will not be eligible. 

  

10.  Will my grades count towards my overall GPA? 

A. Yes 

  

11.  Will the school provide a computer? 

A. If needed, the district will check out a chromebook to a student.   

  

12.  Do I need internet connectivity at home to be an online student? 

A. Yes 

  

13.  What kind of support can I expect if online? 

A.  Educere provides a bank of teachers available to provide support from 7:00AM - 7:00 PM.  Additionally, the local 

Beal counseling department will be available to support socio-emotional needs as well as logistical issues/questions 

with the online process.  Finally, the building principal will be available to our online students as a local teach-

er/advisor/administrator.   

mailto:dboyer@bealcityschools.net
mailto:jjohnston@bealcityschools.net


14. What will be the time commitment for an online student? 

 A. This is subjective.  The content will be self-paced and flexible as to when it is worked on, but we all work at differ

 ent paces, so it is difficult to say how long it will take each individual learner to work through the material success

 fully. 

 

15. Will my online student need my help as a parent? 

 A. Again, this is subjective. If your student needed help from a parent while learning last spring, they probably will 

 again.  The younger the student the more likely it is they will need a parent’s help.  Older students might require 

 help with scheduling and staying focused n their commitment without the personal motivation most face to face stu

 dents  receive.   

 

16.  Why provide an online option at all? 

A. We know that families are making difficult and personal decisions and BCPS wants to make sure that every Aggie 

has an option that fits with those personal decisions. 

  

17. Can a special education student choose 100% online? 

A. Yes.  Educere will work with us to implement the majority of accommodations that our special education students 

have in their IEPs.  Some accommodations may have to be altered or amended if we cannot implement them through 

a 100% online curriculum.  We will handle students in this situation on a case by case basis. 

  

18.  What is the cost of online education for the parent/family? 

A. There is no cost to the family for the content. 

  

19.  What will the school calendar look like? 

A. It will be the same for all BCPS students, including breaks that are built in. 

  

20.  If I am a CTE student on the Mt. Pleasant campus can I take online classes through Beal? 

A. Yes,  you have the option of doing the CTE part of your day online or in person. 

  

21.  Is an online student eligible for extracurriculars, including sports? 

A. They would be eligible for extracurriculars that occur outside of the scheduled school day.  Band and Jazz Band as 

classes would not be an online option. 

  

22.  Who should be considering being 100% online? 

A. Anyone with legitimate personal or familial health concerns that would put them at grave risk if they were ex-

posed to the coronavirus.  The education received face to face from Beal City teachers is by far the best option for 

anyone who can medically tolerate coming back to school. 

  

23.  Will I get regular updates on my student’s progress? 

A. Parents and students will receive notice of what percentage of the class is completed and how well the student 

has done on that completed work.  It will not provide the detail that Powerschool would.  To see into the class, a par-

ent would have to ask their student to log in and look with them.  If students fall behind, BCPS counselors and/or 

administrators will be in touch with the family. 

  



Beal City Public Schools 

2020-2021 School Calendar 

 

August 26  First Student Day – Full Day 

September 4  No School 

September 7  Labor Day – No School 

October 13  Evening Conferences 5:00 – 8:00 p.m. 

October 15  Students Half Day 

Conf. 1:00 – 3:00 p.m. &  

5:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 

October 16  No School 

October 30  End of 1st Marking Period 

November 3  Students Off, Teacher PD 

November 26 & 27  Thanksgiving Break 

Dec 21 – Jan. 1  Winter Break 

January 14  Exams, Student Half Day 

January 15  End of Semester – Student Half Day 

February 15  President’s Day – No School 

March 25   End of 3rd Marking Period,  

Teacher & Student Half Day 

March 26 – Apr. 2 Spring Break 

April 5   No School, Snow Day Make Up 

May 28   No School, Snow Day Make-Up 

May 31   Memorial Day Observance – No School 

June 8   Exams, Student Half Day 

June 9   End of Semester, Student Half Day,  

Teacher Work Day 



BOOKS ARE FOR EVERYONE! 
Our 1st Grade teachers went to their Facebook friends imploring them for donations. 

Friends were given the opportunity to sponsor a 1st grade student.  For the nominal 

donation of $15, each student will receive a book for each month in school as well as 

a special book for their birthday. Facebook friends met the challenge with 

excitement and every student was sponsored! Look at some of the great titles they 

have already received!  Mrs. Maxon and Mrs. Cole would like to thank all of the 

sponsors for encouraging their kids to become great readers. 

 

 

The Beal City Board of Education, in appreciation of the hard work that is done by all mem-

bers of Beal City Public Schools, would like to honor staff members each month for their ser-

vice to the students and community of Beal City.  This month’s honorees are Jason McDonald, 

Bill Bellinger, Mark Bellinger and Brigitte Zuker. 

Staff Members of the Month 

In the time of COVID, this crew are our MVPs of BCPS!  Jason MacDonald, and his custodial 

crew of Bill Bellinger, Mark Bellinger, and Bridgette Zuker have been instrumental to the plan 

to reopen the school safely.  They have worked tirelessly over the summer to make sure that 

safety signage is in place and that they have cleaning protocols ready to keep the school as 

clean as possible.  We know the work is only beginning for this group of dedicated profession-

als.  Thanks for all you've done and for what you are about to do. 



Olivia Nelson Signs 

Letter of Intent 
 

 

Olivia recently signed a Letter of 

Intent to attend school and play 

basketball at Mid-Michigan Col-

lege. She is pictured taking a 

jump shot during the 2019/2020 

season. Aggie Athletics wishes 

her the best of luck. 

Logan Chilman Signs  

Letter of Intent 

 
 

Logan Chilman recently signed a Letter 

of Intent to attend school and play bas-

ketball at Mid-Michigan College. Pic-

tured from left to right: Mid-Michigan 

Head Coach – Kaleb House, Logan, Fa-

ther – Bill Chilman and Mother – Tami 

Chilman. Aggie Athletics wishes you the 

best of luck. 



Beal City Softball Fundraiser 

The Lady Aggie Softball team is selling reversible face masks and gaiters as a fundraiser.   

Cost of the mask is $8. 

Cost of gaiter is $15. 

Please make checks payable to Beal City Schools. 

You can text Coach Antcliff at (989) 330-8037 or check out our Facebook page to order.  There 

is an order form on the page.  

If you text Coach Antcliff he will need the following information:   

1.  Your name  

2.  Number of masks  

3.  Size large/small 

4.  Number of gaiters.  

Board Briefs 

The following was approved at a regular board meeting on August 13, 2020: 

- July payments including: General Fund payments of $618,621.81, Payroll Account 

payments of $501.81, Student Activity Account payments $4,760.00, Athletic Fund 

payments of $2,942.54 and BCPS Green Fund payments of $14,866.03. 

- The 2nd reading of the Elementary Student Handbook. 

- The 2nd reading of the MS/HS Student Handbook. 

- The Return to Learn Plan as presented. 

- The 18 mill non-homestead election results certification as presented. 

- The 1st reading of the new Title IX Policy as presented. 

- The 1 year Leave of Absence request as presented. 

- The following coaching recommendations as presented:  Brittany Schumacher – Vol-

untary Assistant Volleyball, Asa Kramer – Voluntary Assistant Football, Erin Barz – 

Voluntary Assistant Cheer 

To locate the Beal City Board of Education agenda and minutes from the monthly Board meetings, please see the Beal City 

website.  Click on District Info, Board of Education, then click on the Board of Education on the left hand side to receive a 

menu.  From there click on Meeting.         

 



News from the Aggie Cafe: 

 

We have faced many challenges with the plan to return to school with our main concern to keep 
your child safe.  

 

Below we have listed changes in our procedures:  

All containers, trays and utensils used will be disposable. 

One hot option will be available right now for lunch. 

All ala carte sales/cold lunch options for 6-12 will be sold out of the concession stand. 

Several locations will be available for 6-12 grade students to eat breakfast and lunch. 

Students 6-12 will have a picture ID to scan instead of typing their number on a keypad. 

Social distancing methods and plexiglass in Cafe. 

Students K-5 will come to lunch in smaller groups. 

Lunch will start earlier for K-5 to accommodate the smaller groups. 

Meals will be pre-plated with all meal components included in a closed container. 

Things we would like our parents/guardians to consider: 

If possible fill out the free/reduced application online at: www.lunchapp.com  

If possible make payments into your students account online at: www.efunds.com. 

Please consider non-microwavable meals for lunches sent from home.  

We ask for your understanding as we work through the challenges facing us this school year.  

 

Please check out our menus posted on our website and you can download the nutrislice app on 
your phone for quick and easy access.  

 

We Need YOU! 
Would you like to make a difference in your child’s school?  Well, here’s how!   

 

 

Every year, your family receives a Free and Reduced Price Meal Application. It is im-

portant to fill out this form and return it to school for two reasons:  

 

1. The application lets us know if your child is eligible for free or reduced price school meals. Children from families that 

earn below a certain income level can receive free or reduced price lunch and breakfast at school.  

2. Applications are used to match funding our school receives for resources for students such as books and classroom furni-

ture.   

 

The application is easy to fill out and easy to understand.  Also, you do not have to worry about your information being 

shared with others because application information is CONFIDENTIAL. 

 

Support the School Breakfast Program today by completing your application!  If you have any questions, feel free to contact 

Marci Faber 989-644-3901 or mfaber@bealcityschools.net. 

 

Every morning our breakfast consists of a hot breakfast item and these cold whole grain items: uncrustables, do-

nuts,  breakfast kit, bagels/cream cheese and milk. Students must choose a fruit and 2 grain items.  

 

 

Location: Aggie Cafeteria 

Breakfast time every day: 7:40-8:05 

Full pay price: $1.75 

Reduced: $.30 

  

http://www.lunchapp.com
http://www.efunds.com
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Attention all Beal City Public Schools staff and students age 13 and older:  Did you know we 

are all eligible to download and install Microsoft Office 365 on up to 5 personal comput-

ers/devices FOR FREE!?!?  This is not a trial offer or a limited version of the software suite.  

PCs, Macs, iOS, Androids – get Word, Excel, PowerPoint, etc. on all of your devices by going 

to this URL:  https://portal.office.com.  Once there log in with 

your bealcityschools.net or bcaggies.net email address and the password that you use to log 

in to Windows at school.  Once you get logged in you'll see shortcuts for the online versions of 

Office apps and you'll ALSO see a button that says "Install Office."  You can use that button to 

install the full version of Office onto your computer at home.  Note that Office comes with Mi-

crosoft's online file storage product "OneDrive."  For schoolwork purposes, please continue 

using Google Drive instead of OneDrive.    

https://portal.office.com/
http://bealcityschools.net/
http://bcaggies.net/

